LEGAL NOTICE

PUBLIC HEARING
City of Oneida

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a PUBLIC HEARING will be held at 6:30 pm on Tuesday, January 4, 2022, on a
proposed Local Law to amend Chapter 180 of the Code of the City of Oneida to designate Bennett Rd. for
the use and operation of snowmobiles.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the complete text of the Proposed Local Law may be viewed on the
City’s website www.oneidacity.com under Legal Notices or in the City Clerk’s lobby.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that any or all persons opposing said proposed Local Law may file a written
notice thereto, with the City Clerk before such hearing or attend said hearing at the time and place
specified.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that any persons with special needs should contact the City Clerk one
week prior to the hearing.

CITY OF ONEIDA
PROPOSED LOCAL LAW

A LOCAL LAW TO AMEND CHAPTER 180 OF THE CODE OF
THE CITY OF ONEIDA TO DESIGNATE BENNETT ROAD
FOR THE USE AND OPERATION OF SNOWMOBILES

Be it enacted by the Common Council of the City of Oneida, that this local law amends Chapters
180 of the Code of the City of Oneida, as follows:
SECTION 1. AUTHORITY.

This local law is enacted pursuant to the New York State Constitution and New York Municipal
Home Rule Law §10.

SECTION 2,

So that Section 180-48(B) of the City of Oneida Code is hereby amended to include a new
Subsection (8), which shall read, in its entirety, as follows:

“(8) Bennett Road, between the boundary line of Madison County and Harden Street.”

SECTION 3. EFFECTIVE DATE.

This Local Law shall be effective upon filing with the office of the Secretary of State.



